From: Arlene Goss

To: <u>"caleycallahan@mediaworks.co.nz"</u>

Cc: <u>Carlo Bell; Andrea Jones</u>

Subject: Response to Official Information Request

Date: Friday, 2 December 2016 11:36:03 a.m.

Attachments:

02-Dec-2016

Caley Callahan Email address caleycallahan@mediaworks.co.nz

Dear Ms Callahan,

Official information request for HOSPITALITY CLEANING AND CLOSURE NOTICES

I refer to your official information request dated 25-November-2016 for "information about which restaurants/bars/cafes in Dunedin have been issued with cleaning or closures notices in the past 18 months."

There have been two premises closed in the last 18 months:

Pineapple Bakery, 20 Marlow Street on 18/12/2015 Thailand, 903 George Street on 24/03/2016

The other part of your request - 'cleaning notice' -refers to something that is non-existent and there is no equivalent. Therefore we are unable to provide this information because it does not exist (Section 17(e) Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act).

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

If you wish to discuss this information with us, please feel free to contact Carlo Bell, Team Leader Compliance Solutions, Environmental Health and Alcohol Licensing, Telephone: 03 477 4000.

Yours sincerely Arlene Goss

Arlene Goss Governance Support Officer Dunedin City Council

50 The Octagon, Dunedin; P O Box 5045, Moray Place, Dunedin 9058, New Zealand

Telephone: 03 477 4000

Email: Arlene.Goss@dcc.govt.nz



Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail